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 North Manchester Water Association, Inc. (“North Manchester”), by counsel, provides the 

following response to the Commission Staff Report issued on January 11, 2024.   

 North Manchester respectfully disagrees with many of the recommendations contained in 

the Staff Report; however, it will accept the proposed rates identified in Appendix B of the Staff 

Report including the Water Loss Reduction Surcharge.  Because North Manchester is accepting 

the proposed rates, it submits that no hearing is necessary and notes that a hearing would incur 

additional and unnecessary costs.  In addition, North Manchester’s acceptance of the proposed 

rates should not be construed in future cases as North Manchester’s acceptance of individual 

findings and recommendations. 

 Pursuant to 807 KAR 5:076, Section 7, North Manchester hereby provides notice of its 

intent to place the Monthly Water Rates into effect, beginning with the meter reading occurring 

later in January.  Meter readings in January will be billed in early February based on the existing 

rates, and meter readings in February will be billed in early March with the Monthly Water Rates 

recommended by Commission Staff.  Because the non-recurring charges and Water Loss 

Reduction Surcharge recommended by Commission Staff were not proposed by North 



 

 

Manchester, it will only implement those rates after a final order from the Commission approving 

those rates. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

/s/ M. Todd Osterloh      
M. TODD OSTERLOH 
JAMES W. GARDNER 
REBECCA C. PRICE 
STURGILL, TURNER, BARKER & MOLONEY, PLLC 
333 W. Vine Street, Suite 1500 
Lexington, Kentucky 40507 
Telephone No.: (859) 255-8581 
tosterloh@sturgillturner.com 
jgardner@sturgillturner.com 
rprice@sturgillturner.com  
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